# Fike JROTC Newsletter

By: Fike JROTC Staff Class

19 December, 2017

#### **Last Uniform Wear**

The last uniform wear of this semester will be on January 3rd. Cadets will wear their uniform to school and bring a pair of clothes to change into afterwards. Bring all your issued gear for this day, this is when we will be collecting uniforms for the year. If you have already been registered for JROTC next semester you are permitted to keep your uniform. Garments that are to be turned in include: Flight cap insignia ( if issued ); Tie or tab: Lightweight blue jacket and its liner; blue shirt; ribbon bar; ranks; Blue slacks: belt. Garments that you are permitted to keep include: PT gear; black socks; V-neck; name tag; Flight cap; dress shoes; ribbons and awards.

## **Events**



AS1 cadets execute a 30 count drill sequence



Cadets engage in a group exercise before beginning field day events

### Fike - Tarboro Field meet

Cadets from all classes participated in a field meet with Tarboro High School on Nov. 21. The day began with a color guard, followed by an inspection and drill sequence. Cadets then dressed out into PT gear and warmed up for field day events, beginning with a 2 mile relay race. Next, cadets attempted "dizzy bat". After the majority of cadets regained decent visibility, we proceeded with another relay race using pedal cars provided by the National Guard. Overall the meet was successful, and was enjoyed by both schools, and will be hosted by Tarboro next semester.

### A big thanks to all parents

Thank you parents for everything you have done and bearing with us over the course of a semester. It isn't easy on anyone, especially cadets. Please everyone keep up the good work and continue forward.



Upcoming Events 19-21 Dec. - Toys for Tots 22 Dec. - Bell Ringing 3 Jan. - Uniform turn in